
Additional Photographs for Appeal Hearing 

Photos 1 and 2 

Photographs of one of fourteen already-installed 10-foot posts on the property line. A section of the existing 

fence (part of 2640 Outlook Dr.) has been removed to show: 

1) The ground is flat. There is no grade separation at the property line. 

 2) Posts installed July 2023. Twelve-foot-long 4x6 posts concreted into two-foot-deep holes approximately 10 

feet apart. Later, additional concrete (without rebar) poured on three sides twenty inches above grade. Side 

without concrete abuts the existing fence. 

Photo 1 

 



Photo 2 

 

  



Photo 3 

This photograph shows the method of construction approved by the Planning Dept. Specifically, the building 

permit application calls for stacking 8x8x16 cinder block then mortaring and concreting them in place.  

  

RMC 8.22.030. defines a retaining wall as a “self-standing structure designed to provide bank retention 

between grade separations.”  

 

There is no grade separation at the property line (i.e., the ground levels are the same on both sides of the 

fence). Therefore, this will not be a retaining wall. 

 

Nevada Residential Code defines a retaining wall as a wall that resists lateral soil load. This photo clearly shows 

there is no lateral soil load to resist. Therefore, this is not a retaining wall. 

 

RMC 18.04.809(c)(4): “Where a fence … is constructed on top of a retaining wall, the height of such fence or 

wall shall be measured from the top of the retaining wall.” 

This will not be a fence “constructed on top of” a wall. It will be a wall built around a fence. Those are two 

completely different things. 

This will not be a retaining wall. So, the fence must be measured from the current ground level. 

(Go to Site Map to discuss fill) 



Photo 4 

This photograph shows a closer view of the method of construction of the landscaping wall that was approved 

by the City. Specifically, the building permit application calls for stacking 8x8x16 cinder blocks then mortaring 

and concreting them in place. 

 

RMC 18.04.409(a)1b.(5):  

Retaining walls shall be constructed with decorative materials such as natural rock, brick, stamped and tinted 

concrete, stucco-faced concrete, or similar materials.  

>> Cinder block is not a decorative material. 

RMC 18.04.409(a)1b.(8):  

Retaining walls visible from areas with public access shall be integrated into the overall grading and landscape 

plans. 

>> This wall will be visible from the street. 

RMC 18.04.809(a):  

Requires that fences and walls “enhance the visual appearance of the built environment, establish an attractive 

streetscape, ensure visual compatibility with public spaces, [and] promote street and neighborhood character.” 

>> This wall will do none of these things. 

>> Cannot use cinder block and concrete around post must be removed. 



Photo 5 

Shows the stack of cinder blocks in the side yard of 2600 Outlook Dr.  

 

 

  



Image 6 

This is a description of how the decorative wall will be built. Submitted with the building permit application 

and approved by the City. 

 

  



Image 7 

RMC 18.04.1404(a)(1) prohibits placing fill within five feet of a shared property line. 

RMC 18.04.302(e)(2) states that this applies to all land use types. 

 

 

Figure 4-42: Grading Near Property Line 

 

 

  



Photo 8 

 

 

  



Photo 9 

 

 

RMC 14.18.080 requires that fences be of “sound” construction. 

 

RMC 18.04.809(a) requires that fences: 

“enhance the visual appearance of the built environment, establish an attractive streetscape, ensure visual 

compatibility with public spaces, [and] promote street and neighborhood character.”  

>> This fence does none of these things, and will be visible from both Outlook Dr. and Belford Rd. 

>> 27 of 30 (90%) fences in this neighborhood are regular wood fences. 

(Show photos of neighborhood fences.) 

  



Image 10 

 

 

  



 

 

Image 11 

Manufacturer of shade fabric from building permit application 

 

  



 

Image 12 

The shade fabric is sold on Amazon. It is a “fence cover.” 

 

 

  



 

Image 13 

The shade fabric is designed to be installed “over” an existing fence. 

 

 

 

 

The shade fabric “fence cover” is designed to be attached to a fence. 

RMC 14.18.080 requires that fences be of “sound” construction. 

>> Using it as a fence itself, instead of attached to a real fence, is shoddy, and will not last. 

>> It should not be allowed. 

  



Photo 14 

 

 

The post closest to Outlook Drive is 48” from the curb and lies within the city’s 5-foot easement for a future 

sidewalk. 

RMC 18.04.809 (c)(7) prohibits fences and walls in city easements. Requires adjacent property owner’s written 

approval for waiver.  

>> The post and concrete footing must be removed. 




